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The Medford SALT Board and the Rib Lake Ad. Council have voted to 
reopen church and resume Sunday services as of June 14th.  

 
 

We will be practicing social distancing along with other precautionary measures: 
 

Wear a mask if you desire. 
Hand sanitizer will be available. 
Please donôt shake hands and avoid physical contact with others. 
The offering will be collected as you enter or leave the sanctuary. 
No Childrenôs Church or Nursery care; children must be escorted by 
   an adult. 
Please stay home if you feel sick. 
 

 

We are excited to resume services and 
hope to see everyone again soon! 

Amount Paid in May: $30 
Total Paid YTD:  $2,238 

 
Remaining Balance: 

$10,770 

Amount Due in 2020: 
$13,008 

 

Medford UMC is looking for people 

with a passion for music to be 

a part of our Praise Team! 

 

Our goal is to have lead singers, a band, and a choir 

to lead the music during our Sunday service. 
 

If you would like to be a part of this exciting new 

addition to our worship service, please contact 

Crystal at 715-965-4006. 

The sign in front of the Medford 

Church is in need of replacement.  

Watch for something new soon!  



 

 
After all, who is Apollos? Who is Paul? We are only Godôs servants through whom you 
believed the Good News. Each of us did the work the Lord gave us. 

6 
I planted the seed in 

your hearts, and Apollos watered it, but it was God who made it grow. 
7 
Itôs not important who 

does the planting, or who does the watering. Whatôs important is that God makes the seed 
grow. 

8 
The one who plants and the one who waters work together with the same purpose. And 

both will be rewarded for their own hard work. 
9 
For we are both Godôs workers. And you are 

Godôs field. You are Godôs building.  (1 Corinthians 3:5-9) 
 
For years the church has gone through changes. Change in style, change in the building, change in 

membership and change of leaders and pastors.  What Paul is saying in this verse is that it doesnôt 

matter who does what in the church, we all work for God. If we change the style of service, we are 

doing it for God, after all, it is to Him that we worship. If we change the building, it is for Him that we 

are changing so we can bring more people to Him. If we change leaders it is because we are making 

new disciples for Jesus Christ. If we change pastors it is because God is bringing new ideas and talents.  

 

I write this to you this month because we are all making changes in our lives. It has been four years 

since God brought me to Medford and Rib Lake to serve as pastor. I have grown as a person, as a 

minister, and as a friend.  God has blessed me with meeting great and talented people and leaders. We 

have made new things for the glory of God in our community. And the work must go on.  It must go on 

with the same passion, strength, mission and vision. God has called me to bring my talents and gifts to 

another church. I will be serving with the same passion, strength and gifts to Delavan UMC and Vida 

Abundante (Abundant life) Hispanic ministry in Delavan. I will continue to serve Medford and Rib 

Lake people until July 30th, 2020. After that the work here must go on. The new pastor for Medford and 

Rib Lake will lead you to reach new opportunities, new people, new ways to worship, and new 

ministries. You all have great things to offer this community that needs Christ. Like Paul said in the 

verse above, I planted seeds in your heart; the new pastor will water and plant other seeds but the 

growth belongs to God. You are His children; you are His people and this is His community. 

 

I will never forget the opportunity you as a church gave me to grow. Medford and Rib Lake were my 

first appointment and I will treasure you in my heart. I will take with me all the experiences Iôve learned 

and will share it with other brothers and sisters.  Thank you all, and may the peace of God cover your 

hearts today, tomorrow, and forever. 

 

 

Pastor Angel Gabriel Rosario 

The Work Must Go On 

PASTORõS MESSAGE 
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(M) Keenagers           

 

Keenagers is a social group for members and friends of 
the Medford congregation who are 50+ years old.  

 

Because of COVID-19, Keenagers is on break 
until further notice 

Weekly Volunteer Schedule 
 

Greeters         

July 5     (M) Glatha Smith / Jean Wimmer 
July 12   (M) Pete & Diane Loniello 
July 19   (M) Lee & Jean Nuernberger 
July 26   (M) Shane & Crystal Ludwig 
 

Worship Leaders/Liturgists  

July  5    (M) Eunice Mayer  (R) Deb Lind 
July 12   (M) Kelley Isola  (R) Dorathy Nelson 
July 19   (M) Jean Nuernberger (R) Deb Polacek 
July 26   (M) Shane Ludwig  (R) Carol Punzel 
 

Coffee Fellowship        

July 5     (M) Steve & Kathy Van Wylen 
July 12   (M) Steve & Eunice Mayer 
July 19   (M) Jerry Hubbard / Cheryl Ketelhut 
July 26   (M) Shane & Crystal Ludwig 
 

Counting Committee  

July Financial Secretary: (M) Steve Mayer 
July 5     (M) Kelley Isola 
July 12   (M) Lee Nuernberger 
July 19   (M) Peter Loniello 
July 26   (M) Shawn McDonnell 

 

Childrenõs Ministry 

July 5     (M) Wendy  (R) TBD  
July 12   (M) Cheryl  (R) TBD 
July 19   (M) Wendy  (R) TBD 
July 26   (M) Cheryl  (R) TBD 

 

Slideshow  

July  5    (M) Shane Ludwig  (R) TBD  
July 12   (M) Shawn McDonnell     (R) TBD 
July 19   (M) Jean Wimmer   (R) TBD  
July 26   (M) Eunice Mayer  (R) TBD 

 
 *You are responsible for finding a replacement if you are 
   unavailable on your day. You should have received a contact list. 
 
**Please call or email Crystal or the office with any changes so the  
   bulletin and slides are current and up-to-date. 

 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
FOR THE MONTH OF JULY   

 
 

   July 1 (M) Aliceson Ray (B)                    
  July 2 (R)  Bonnie Szydel (B) 
  July 4 (M) Carol Bunkelman (B) 
  (R) Carl Lueck (B) 
  (R) Ron Penning (B) 
  July 5 (M) Steve/Kathy Van Wylen (A) 
  July 6 (M) Joe Schwartz (B)  
  (M) Delores Lansing (B) 
  July 7 (M) Calvin Lietzow (B) 
  (M) Cindy Sue Zittlow (B) 
  July 8 (R) Virginia Wallace (B) 
  July 9 (M) Donna Hippe (B) 
  (R) Don/Donna Hoefferle (A) 
  (R) Larry/Valery Roiger (A) 
  July 10 (M) Connie Braun (B) 
  (M) Tom/Margie Lindow (A) 
  July 12 (M) Jordan Ludwig (B) 
  July 13 (M) Samantha Ingersoll (B) 
  (M) Andrea Mayer (B) 
  (M) Ruth Smith (B) 
  July 17 (M) Hannah Horenberger (B) 
  July 21 (R) Faye Curran (B) 
  (R) Petti Mannel (B) 
  July 22 (M) John DeBruyne (B) 
    (M) Brian Jensen (B) 
  (M) Bree Lietzow (B) 
  (M) Alayna Zittlow (B) 
  July 28 (R) Ken Mannel (B) 
  July 31 (M) Jim/Linda Murphy (A) 
 

*Please submit corrections to the church office by calling 
715-748-2165 or emailing mcumc@medfordchargeumc.com  

PEOPLE    SERVING, LEADING, PRAYING, LISTENING, & CELEBRATING 
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Please note the new email address of the charge: 

mcumc@medfordchargeumc.com 
 

The email at tds.net is no longer in use. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are looking for individuals who are interested in learning 

how to create the slideshows that are used during service.  

We currently only have one person who is knowledgeable in 

this field. It is best to have at least one other person who 

would be able to complete this important part of our service. 

If you feel like you could help fill this need or would just like 

to learn more, please contact Crystal at 715-965-4006.  



A Few Life Lessons Learned in a Pandemic  
 

Who would have thought that 2020 would turn into a year of so many challenges?  Not your ordinary stuff, but 

epic stuff.  2020, perfect vision, but we certainly were not able to see what was coming as the year unfolded. 

With the pandemic, social distancing and safer at home orders, our lives were changed dramatically.  Many of 

us are used to coming and going without giving it a thought.  I am sure like me; many of your plans, 

celebrations and trips were cancelled.  But with life and its challenges, there are always lessons to be learned.  

We just have to take the time to identify them.  

 

So here are a few things that I have learned: 

¶ I love going to church and it seemed impossible that church would be cancelled for 2 months.  But our 

faith is not about the building.  We can worship in our homes, in the grocery store, at work, in our car 

because worship is about the content of our hearts and our belief that God is God.  He is not confined to 

the brick and mortar buildings; He is all around us.  Perhaps 2 months without in person church has 

made you examine your faith, your Bible and devotional reading, your prayer lifeé.  We were never 

alone during this time away even if at times it felt that way.  
 

¶ Perhaps the hustle and bustle of our lives needed to slow down.  A slow down to take the time to explore 

and rediscover our relationship with God.  
 

¶ Maybe this is a wonderful opportunity to truly appreciate our family and the blessings in our lives.  
 

¶ For me relationships are best when they are face to face.  A good hug cures a lot of sadness.  But we can 

still connect by making a phone call, sending a text, a note or email.  The other day, my 100-year-old 

Aunt called just to check in with my family.  It was a sweet and precious call.  

  

One of the most difficult things during this time is not seeing people smile.  Those masks, worn for protection, 

cover that grin.  I miss those smiles.  My daughter told me that when she trains new hires at the call center, she 

tells them to ñalways keep a smile in your voice.ò  We have to pay close attention to the words we use and the 

tone of our voice.   

 

Together we are strong, God is with us.  Perhaps we have learned to hold tight to HIS promises and trust Him 

in this storm.  People will still be able to see the love of Jesus Christ even with a mask on our face if you 

ñalways keep a smile in your voice.ò 

by Jean Nuernberger, Lay Servant  

 

 
 

Sticker Day is the one day a month when people get together to help prepare the newsletter for mailing. 

For several months, there have been no volunteers to help with this simple task. It is our goal to set up a 

group of volunteers that would be scheduled on a rotational basis. Volunteers from Medford and Rib 

Lake UMCs are encouraged to participate. Training (and snacks) will be provided. 

For more information, please contact Crystal at 715-965-4006. 
 

Wednesday, July 29th      
3:00pm @ Medford UMC 

MISCELLANEOUS INFORMATION 
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Rib Lake 

 

Food Pantry: 3rd Wednesday of each month, 9:00-11:00am. Contact: Karon Dallmann 715-427-3563 
  

 
Medford 

 

SALT Board: Meeting 3rd Tuesday of each month, 6:30pm.  Contact: Cheryl K. 608-485-2459 
    *Next Meeting will be Tuesday, July 21 
 

Afternoon Circle: Meetings 1st Weds each month, 1:30pm, Fellowship Hall. Open to all women. This group   
    will assemble Welcome Bags as needed. Contact: Jill P. 715-678-2418   *On break until further notice 
    

ALIVE Youth Group: Contact: Pastor Angel  715-748-0477 
 
Beds From Christ  Contact: Jerry H. 715-965-3046    
 

Building Maintenance Team:  Meet the last Tuesday of every other month. Contact: John D. 715-748-5765   
   *Next Meeting will be Tuesday, July 28 at 6:00pm   
 
Church Directory: Tentative Fall 2020  Contact: Jean W. 715-560-9001 
 

Community/Church Event Team: Contact: Jean W. 715-560-9001 
 
Congregational Care Ministry Team: works with the Pastor to provide support and care of our members and those that     
   attend MUMC  *Currently Looking for a Team Leader 
 

Discipleship Ministry Team: coordinates educational opportunities for our congregation and community, including Life  
   Groups, SonShine Kids, VBS, and other learning events. *Currently Looking for a Team Leader 
 
Finance Department: Contact: Kristi D. 715-748-5765, or SALT for over-budget planning requests. 
 

Food Donations: Non-perishables, egg cartons, clean bread bags. Put in basket/box under table in lobby.   
    Thank you. Contact: Glatha S. 715-748-3355 
 

Keenagers: Meet 2nd Wednesday of each month for activity followed by a meal. Open to all 50 years and older.  
    Contact: Jean W. 715-560-9001  *On break until further notice 
 
 

Lay Servants: Meet monthly with Pastor to plan sermon series, Life Groups, Wed. Night Prayer Services, and Intentional  
   Faith Development. Contact: Jean N. 715-965-4403  
 
Leadership Development: Contact: Pastor Angel  715-748-0477 
 

Library:  Meet every other month. Contact: Jean W. 715-560-9001 
 

Life Groups: Watch for information about upcoming Groups. Contact: Jean N. 715-965-4403  
 

Membership: Those interested in becoming a member attend ñCoffee with the Pastorò Contact: Pastor Angel  715-748- 
   0477    For Membership Records: Contact: Eunice M. 715-748-3835.  
 

Memorial: Contact: Mary Lou C. 715-748-2154 
 

Special Events Coordinator: Do you have something planned or an idea for an event? Contact: Jean W. 715-560- 
   9001 
 

SonShine Kids: childrenôs ministry program during Sunday Service. Contact: Wendy Bockin 715-560-8020 
 

Worship Ministry Team:  plans and coordinates Sunday services. Slideshow Training to be held when church resumes  
*Currently Looking for a Team Leader 



COMMUNITY    REACHING BEYOND OUR WALLS 
       

   Rib Lake UMC Community Food Pantry  
             (open every third Wednesday at 9 a.m.) 
 

The Food Pantry will remain in operation during 
the pandemic. We will be taking extra 

precautions to ensure your safety. Please call 
Karon at 715-427-3563 if you or someone you 

know needs assistance. 
 
 

  1.  Dry cereal     
  2.  Canned fruit     
  3.  Juice - frozen/canned                                               
  4.  Canned tuna - preferably ñin waterò    
  5.  Jelly      
  6.  Canned vegetables 
  7.  Spaghetti sauce 
  8.  Hamburger Helper - Tuna Helper 
  9.  Peanut Butter - Creamy / Crunchy 
10.  Chef Boyardee/Franco canned pasta dinners 
11.  Canned soups:  Cream soups, chicken, tomato 
12.  Toilet tissue & Paper towels 
 

Please do not donate damaged or expired food. 
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Rubyôs Pantry is brought to Medford by our friends 
at the River of Hope Church. This once-a-month 
pop-up pantry grocery distribution will be held at the 
National Guard Armory at 10am to 12pm on July 
25th, or on the 4th Saturday of each month. 
 
For a cash donation of $20, you will receive a 
generous amount of groceries. Bring your own 
containers to carry your groceries (two 18oz totes or 
two banana boxes per share). There are no income 
requirements - everyone is welcome! 
 
For more information or to register as a volunteer, 
please phone 715-965-8768. 

Prayer Requests 
 
 

Health Concerns:  
Ruth Smith; Brenda Clark; Craig Butor; Dennis Lind; Deloris 
Lansing; Hal Swenson; Paul Johnson; Pamela Schwippert 
 
Mission/Missionary/Community:  
ñBeds From Christò volunteers and recipients; the Medford 
Charge as we reach out to our communities; government 
leaders and doctors as they make decisions concerning the 
coronavirus 
 
Others:  
The Rosario family; Bishop Jung and the Cabinet; DS Tsuker 
Yang 

 

(M) Afternoon Circle  
 

Afternoon Circle meets the first Wednesday of 
every month at Medford UMC fellowship hall. 

All women are welcome.  
 

 

To ensure the safety of our members, 
meetings have been canceled 

until further notice. 
 

 

Please watch the newsletter and weekly 
announcements for updates. 

In previous newsletters there was information shared 

about two important meetings that were to be held in the 

spring and early summer.  Important issues regarding 

the future of the United Methodist Church were going 

to be discussed.  Due to COVID-19 the UMC General 

Conference that was to be held in Minneapolis in May 

has been postponed until 2021.  The Wisconsin UMC 

Annual Conference has been shortened and postponed.  

It will be held in Green Bay in October of this year. 

Thank you to all involved in making our buildings 
safe for people to worship.  The extra cleaning and 

disinfecting between services is of comfort to those 
who attend.  We ask that everyone please follow 

the guidelines that were outlined in the letter that 
members and friends received.  If you are in need 

of a mask or hand sanitizer please ask the greeters.  

Morgan Ludwig has resigned as the Medford 

Custodian.  We thank her for the hours she 

dedicated to keep our church clean. 

Shane Ludwig has been hired as 

her replacement.  
 

Welcome aboard, Shane! 



SALT BOARD    NEWS FROM THE LEADERS OF MEDFORD UMC 
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Our Mission:  To make new disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 
Our Vision:     By the grace of God we reach out to all those who need hope, comfort, support, and    
                       the love of Jesus Christ. 
 

 
 
 

 
Next to the decision to not have worship services during the COVID-19 pandemic, this is the hardest 

message I have had to tell our members and friends. The Staff Parish Relations Committee (SPRC) of the 

Medford Charge UMC has been notified by our District Superintendent (DS), Rev. Tsuker Yang that 

Pastors Angel and Lilliannet will be leaving.  Pastor Angel will be serving at Delavan which has two 

churches, one English-speaking and one Spanish-speaking.  Pastor Lilliannet will be serving in Lake 

Geneva.  The effective date of the change is August 1.  Pastoral appointments may be changed by the 

church (us), the Pastor, or the Bishop. In our case it was the Bishopôs decision. Neither the Rib Lake or 

Medford Churches or the pastors requested a change.  The Bishop matched the gifts and grace, strength, 

and mission of the churches and the pastors.  Godôs plan works together in all these dimensions. We wish 

the very best for Pastors Angel and Lilliannet.  We thank them for the time spent with us, the friendships 

established, memories made, and the many hours of preparation, service, and work.  Please join me in 

praying for them during this time of transition. Pastor Angelôs last worship service will be on Sunday, 

July 26, 2020.  Pastor Lilliannet will be working with the DS regarding the manner in which Oasis will 

continue.  Our next steps are to assist the pastors in their transition.  During a meeting with the DS, 

SPRC members provided him with skills we desire in a new pastor: our congregationôs needs, mission, 

ministries, and goals.  SPRC will be working with the DS to obtain a new pastor and we will keep you 

updated on that progress. We are considering options for celebrating the Rosarioôs ministry with us; 

however COVID-19 presents barriers to large gatherings.  We are asking that you reserve Sunday, July 

26th on your calendars as we are hoping to have a celebration following worship.  We would combine the 

Charge Picnic with this celebration. Announcements will be made during worship when a final decision 

is made.  This is also a time of change for SALT.  We thank Stan Schmidt for joining our team starting in 

July and thank Jim Flood for his participation.  Steve Mayerôs time on SALT was also ending, however 

he was asked to stay due to his experience in pastoral transitions.  We thank Stan, Jim and Steve for their 

ministry on our team.  
 
 
Your SALT members are:  

Respectfully submitted, 
Cheryl Ketelhut, SALT Board Chair 

Sandy Breth (715) 748-6760 Shane Ludwig (715) 560-2439 

 srbreth@gmail.com  sludwig98@yahoo.com 

Jim Flood (715) 748-4531 Gwen Thomas (715) 965-9113  

 jflood@tds.net  gwen.thomas@co.taylor.wi.us  

Dean Lietzow (715) 965-6489 Cheryl Ketelhut (608) 485-2459 

 c-dacres@msn.com  c_ketelhut@yahoo.com 

Steve Mayer (715) 482-1313 or Jean Nuernberger (715) 748-4217 or 

 (715) 748-3825  (715) 965-4403 

 seamayer@tds.net  jnuerny@charter.net 



MEDFORD and RIB LAKE EVENTS of JULY 2020 

Sun Mon  Tue  Wed   Thu   Fri  Sat 

 
 

 
 
  

 

  1 
 

(M) 6:00 pm 

   Oasis 

 2 
 

 

 3  Office closed 
 

 

 

4 
 

 

5  5th Sunday after  

       Pentecost 

 

Holy Communion  

 

(R) 8:15 am - Worship 

(M) 10:15 am - Worship 

(M) 6:00 pm - Oasis 

6  Office closed 

 

 

7 
 

 

8 
 

(M) 6:00 pm 

   Oasis 

9   
 

 

10  Office closed 

 

 

 

 

 

11  
 

 

12  6th Sunday after  

       Pentecost 

 

(R) 8:15 am - Worship 

(M) 10:15 am - Worship 

(M) 6:00 pm - Oasis 

13  Office closed 
 

 

 

14 
      

 

15 
 

(R) 9:00 am 

    Food Pantry 

(M) 6:00 pm 

   Oasis 

16 
 

 

17  Office closed 

 

 

18 
 

 

 
 

 

19  7th Sunday after  

       Pentecost 

 

(R) 8:15 am - Worship 

(M) 10:15 am - Worship 

(M) 6:00 pm - Oasis 

20  Office closed 
 

 

21 
 

(M) 6:30 pm 

   SALT 

22 

 

(M) 6:00 pm 

   Oasis 

23 

 

 

24  Office closed 
 

 

25 

 
 

 
 

 

 

26  8th Sunday after  

       Pentecost 

 

(R) 8:15 am - Worship 

(M) 10:15 am - Worship 

(M) 6:00 pm - Oasis 

27  Office closed 
 

 

28 
 

(M) 6:00 pm 

Building 

Maintenance 

Team 

29 
 

 (M) 3:00 pm 

   Sticker Day 

(M) 6:00 pm 

   Oasis 

30 
 

 

31  Office closed 1 
 

 

 

 

 

2  9th Sunday after  

       Pentecost 

Holy Communion  

(R) 8:15 am - Worship 

(M) 10:15 am - Worship 

(M) 6:00 pm - Oasis 

3  Office closed 
 

 

4 
 

 

5 
 

(M) 6:00 pm 

   Oasis 

7 
 

 

8  Office closed 9 

9 

The Event Calendar is subject to change. Watch the weekly bulletins for updates.  

August 

Newsletter 

Pictures and 

Articles Due 

Pastor Angelôs Office Hours: 
 
 

Tuesday  -  8:00 am - Noon 

Wednesday  -  8:00 am - Noon 

Thursday  -  8:00 am - Noon 
 

Pastorôs office is located at Medford UMC. 
 

If you would like to schedule an appointment,  

please call 715-748-2165 or 715-748-0477. 

At this time, all church activities 

are canceled except for meetings 

involving the leadership of the 

church. Please check with 

Ministry Team Leaders to discuss 

arrangements for scheduled 

meetings. 



Address label 

THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  
287 E ALLMAN STREET    
MEDFORD WI 54451-1122 
 

Medford Charge Office 
Phone 715-748-2165  
Fax 715-748-9719  
 
           mcumc@medfordchargeumc.com 
           www.medfordchargeumc.com 
           www.facebook.com/medfordwisconsinumc 
     

 

Rib Lake UMC, Sunday Worship / Childrenôs Church at 8:15am 
1300 Church Street 
Rib Lake, WI  54470 
Phone 715-427-3670 
 

Medford UMC, Sunday Worship / SonShine Kids at 10:15am  
287 E Allman Street 
Medford, WI  54451 
Phone 715-748-2165 
 

Angel Gabriel Rosario, Pastor    715-748-0477  
Crystal Ludwig, Connectional Ministry Coordinator    715-965-4006 
 

The mission of Medford UMC is to 
make new disciples of Jesus 
Christ for the transformation of 
the world. 
 

By the grace of God we reach 
out to all those who need hope, 
comfort, support, and the love 
of Jesus Christ. 

The mission of Rib Lake UMC is to 
help all people to know and grow 
in Jesus. 

 
Our vision is to build a church 
family by providing opportunities 
to worship God, connect with 
others, and serve the community. 


